
DETROIT NEWS BRIEFS 

Detroit Free Press (MI) - Wednesday, March 12, 2008  
Author: BEN SCHMITT, Free Press staff writer 
 
$1.75 MILLION TO GO TO VICTIM'S ESTATE 
 
Detroit City Council approved a $1.75-million settlement to representatives of the estate of a 
man killed by a city bus on I-94 in 2005.  
 
Vincent Dillard, 34, and two other victims, Asukile Bennett , 36, and Demetris Murry, 33, died 
after the bus crashed into their disabled sport-utility vehicle June 4, 2005. All were from Detroit.  
 
Tuesday's settlement approval centers on representatives of Dillard's estate. Council unanimously 
approved the settlement.  
 
State Police said the GMC Yukon became disabled on westbound I-94 near Trumbull when one 
of its wheels came off. The driver got the vehicle partially onto the shoulder, but part of it 
remained in the right lane.  
 
Four men, including the three victims, got out of the vehicle, and the bus struck it, police said.  
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